
December 2020 

82nd Annual Greene County  

Chamber of Commerce  

"Reverse" Parade A Success! 

On Saturday, December 5th, over 200 cars drove 

through the Greene County Fairgrounds listening to a 

special Holiday Broadcast by WANB Radio.  Thirty  

individuals, businesses and organizations lined a route 

with displays and entertainment.  Spectators enjoyed 

the sights and sounds from the safety of their car and 

children were treated to seeing Santa and Mrs. 

Claus.  Santa's elves handed out treat and goodie bags 

filled with books from the Early Learning Resource  

Center and mugs with hot cocoa from Washington 

Health System Greene. The Waynesburg Rotary Club 

decorated the building to look just like Santa’s workshop. Many individuals and organizations donated 

funds to purchase candy to fill the bags. 

Spectators were also able to donate food, toys and cash 

to the Corner Cupboard Food Bank and the Christian  

Motorcycle Association Highway Soldiers collected toys 

and monetary donations for the Toys for Tots program in 

Greene County.  A total of 285 pounds of food and $750 

was collected for the food bank and 91 toys and $280 was 

collected for Toys for Tots. 

For more photos and videos of the parade visit our  

Facebook page at www.facebook.com/

greenecountypachamber  



Displays were judged by a panel of judges and the winners are: 

 

1st -Early Learning  

Resource Center -  

"Welcome to Whoville" 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd - Waynesburg Boy Scout 

Troops #1280 and #9280 

"Scouting for Santa" 

 

 

 

 

3rd - R&D Watters Septic  

Service "Merry Christmas 

from R&D" 

 

 

 



Displays were judged by a panel of judges and the winners are: 

 

 

Most Spirit - Lippencott Alpacas 

"Christmas with the Alpacas"   

 

People’s Choice 

 

 

Best Design - Penna. 140th 

Volunteers  

"A Civil War Christmas" 

 

 

Most Original - State Repre-

sentative Pam Snyder's 

Office "Buddy the Elf" 

 



First Federal Savings and Loan Association of Greene 
County recently donated $5,000 to the New Freeport  
Volunteer Fire Department. The donation will go toward the 
fire department’s purchase of a 2020 Kenworth  
3,000-gallon tanker truck. The new truck will replace the  
department’s 1976 Ford tanker. 

Pictured, from left to right, are First Federal Executive Vice  

President Chad M. Moore, New Freeport VFD President  

JoAnn Shipman and First Federal President/CEO Charles 

W. Trump, Jr. 



Welcome  

New Member! 

Blue Diamond Sanitation, LLC   

Mr. Cory Tharp 

413 West Roy Furman Highway 

Wind Ridge, Pa  15380 

724-705-9123 office 

724-833-5708 cell 

bluediamondsanitation@gmail.com 

The Greene County Chamber of Commerce will be 

closed beginning on Monday, December 14th for  

vacation and normal Holiday closures.  We will reopen 

on Monday, January 4th.   

We hope you have a healthy and happy  

Holiday Season. 



Waynesburg offers new Christian life 
scholarship 

  
Waynesburg University has established the Waynesburg Christian Life Scholarship, a new $1,000 scholarship 
awarded annually to four incoming freshmen starting in the 2021-22 academic year. 
  
“I am very excited about the Waynesburg Christian Life Scholarship. Being at a Christian University, I am filled 
with great joy as I witness students growing in Christ during their time at Waynesburg University,” said Josh 
Sumpter, University Chaplain. “This scholarship program will provide a variety of opportunities for students 
to grow in their Christian faith so that they will impact our community and the world.” 
  
The Waynesburg Christian Life Scholarship recognizes students that have a growing relationship with Jesus 
Christ and are involved in the life of a local church. 
  
Eligible students must be an accepted first-year student at Waynesburg University and have a GPA of at least 
3.25. 
  
In addition to the scholarship application, eligible students are also required to include one letter of           
recommendation from a pastor or staff member from within their church. 
  
“Waynesburg University is grateful for the donations that have made these scholarships possible and the  
opportunities each will create for our students to grow in faith and live lives of purpose,” said Waynesburg 
University President Douglas G. Lee. 
  
Students that receive the Waynesburg Christian Life Scholarship will be provided a number of opportunities 
to grow in their Christian faith on campus. 
  
Upon acceptance, students will be paired with a Christian mentor from their anticipated field, discipline or 
major; and will be provided with activities, conversations and mentorship through the office of the University 
Chaplain and the Center for Campus Ministry. 
  
The scholarship will be renewed annually as students continue to grow in their Christian faith, develop  
leadership roles on campus and live out Waynesburg University’s mission of faith, learning and service. 
  
For more information, visit waynesburg.edu/scholarships. 

  
Founded in 1849 by the Cumberland Presbyterian Church, Waynesburg University is located on a traditional 

campus in the hills of southwestern Pennsylvania, with an additional site for graduate and professional  

studies in Southpointe. The University is one of only 22 Bonner Scholar schools in the country, offering local, 

regional and international opportunities to touch the lives of others through service. 

http://waynesburg.edu/scholarships


Congratulations to our Raffle Ticket Winner! 

Congratulations to the winner of our 

Christmas Cash and Gift Card Raffle,  

Rebecca Cole!  

The winning ticket was sold by Elizabeth Menhart.  

Thank you to everyone who donated and sold tickets!  



TELEHEALTH USE SURGES AS A RESULT OF COVID-19 

IMPACTS FROM CLAIM EXPENSES: 

Although the severity and extent of the COVID-19 pandemic has been unprecedented in modern times, there are safe-
guards built into the structure of the insurance industry that are designed to maintain stability during significant loss 
events.  Two key elements provide protection against large financial loss for insurance companies and provide some 
stability in premiums: 

•         Claim Reserves 
Insurance regulations require carriers to maintain a claim reserve account at specified levels (based on the 
company’s size and risk profile) that provides a safety net if claim expenses are larger than anticipated.  These 
reserves are funded through a part of the premiums charged to policy holders. 
  
•         Reinsurance 
Reinsurance is coverage purchased by an insurance company from a third-party insurer that is designed to in-
sulate them from major claims events.  If claims, either individually or collectively surpass designated levels, 
the reinsurance carrier would reimburse the insurance company for a part of the claim cost. 

Additionally, the severity of the virus has varied in different regions of the country.  As a result, insurance carriers will 
be affected differently based on the specific demographics of their insured populations.  Carriers with large numbers of 
insureds in some of the country’s hotspots will experience greater claim expenses than carriers insuring greater num-
bers of insureds in minimally impacted regions. 

IMPACTS FROM EMPLOYER-RELATED EXPENSES: 

Insurance carriers are also employers and as such, have experienced some of the same pandemic-related business 
costs as any other business.  Added cybersecurity costs, outlays for equipment and software to facilitate their employ-
ees alternative work arrangements, etc. will impact their financial bottom line during this event.   Even the downturn in 
equity markets will affect the expected level of return on their investment portfolio. 

POSITIVE IMPACTS: 

There is also the potential that some recent virus-related development will positively impact insurance costs, such as 
the more widespread use of tele-health services.  In addition to providing access to care with lower costs, on a long-
term basis this development could allow healthcare providers to extend their reach to more remote or less affluent 
groups of people to expand access to care and improve overall population well-being. 

Considering all of these pandemic influences, it is likely that future health insurance premiums will be affected, alt-
hough the expected range of impact is not clear.  

The Greene County Chamber of Commerce offers its members access to My Benefit Advisor as a solution for employee 

benefits, including voluntary offerings. For more information about My Benefit Advisor, visit our website at 

greene.mybenefitadvisor.com or contact Mike Galardini at (800) 377-3539. 














